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 GOVERNOR ANNOUNCES DRAFT POLICY ON USE OF STATE LAND FOR WIND ENERGY

 Montpelier, Vt. - Governor Jim Douglas today released for public review a draft policy on wind energy and other renewable energy development on state-owned lands.

 According to the draft, the Agency of Natural Resources (ANR) will more aggressively encourage and promote development of net-metered renewable energy applications in appropriate locations. In addition, the Agency's long-range management planning process for ANR lands would be to encourage small scale, renewable energy development where appropriate on state lands under its jurisdiction, like state parks and some ski areas.

 As a part of developing the draft policy, the Douglas Administration conducted a series of public meetings across the state earlier thisspring.


 The public involvement process generated hundreds of comments on the subject  of wind energy and its potential role on state-owned lands. "This input was  carefully considered in developing the draft policy," Governor Douglas said.


 "Wind energy and the development of state-owned lands are topics of great interest to many Vermonters," Douglas said. "Vermonters cherish theirstate lands and are passionate in their opinions on how these lands should be used. At the same time, many of us are concerned about Vermont's energy future and support an increased focus on developing new renewable energy sources. The Agency's draft policy reflects both these sentiments."

 Governor Douglas said the draft policy supports an increased focus on the development of new renewable energy sources as part of a comprehensive effort to reduce the environmental impacts of energy production.Large-scale  commercial projects such as wind farms, however, would not be permitted on ANR lands.

 The draft policy, a summary of the public input, and other related information is posted on the web at www.vermontwindpolicy.org <http://www.vermontwindpolicy.org. Copies of the draft policy can also be obtained by contacting the Agency of Natural Resources.  The Agency will
be accepting public comment on the draft policy through Monday, August 2 and hopes to finalize the policy by the middle of August.

 Governor Douglas said questions or comments on the draft should be directed to State Lands Director Mike Fraysier, VT Department of Forests, Parks and Recreation, 103 South Main Street, Waterbury, VT 05671; phone: (802) 241-3682, email: mike.fraysier@anr.state.vt.us
 <mailto:mike.fraysier@anr.state.vt.us.
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